
TRANSPORTATION BOARD 

CHAIRMAN: JOHN GIANNETTI JR. 

VICE CHAIRMAN: CHRISTOPHER P. AIKEN 

SECRETARY: CAROL KELLY 

Monday, November 09, 2015 

Mayor and City Council  

City of Annapolis 

160 Duke of Gloucester St. 

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

 

Re:  Ordinance 37-15  

 Repealing Fifteen-Minute Parking on NW Street 

RECOMMENDATION OF SUPPORT WITH 

SUGGESTION 

 

Dear Mr. Mayor and Members of Council:  

 

On October 28, 2015, the Annapolis Transportation Board met and passed the following:  

 

THE TRANSPORTATION BOARD RECOMMENDS THAT THE CITY COUNCIL PASS O-37-

15, LEGISLATION REGARDING REPEALING THE 15-MINUTE PARKING ZONE ALONG 

NORTHWEST STREET. THE BOARD SUGGESTS THAT TWO SPOTS BE DESIGNATED AS 15-

MINUTE SPOTS FOR LOCAL BUSINESS USE.  

 

The Board reviewed the legislation and understands that the Post Office’s move from its location 

on Church Circle gives reason for the change in parking. We also understand that it would be wise to 

designate two 15-minute spots for use by local businesses, including the mailing/shipping company on 

Church Circle.  

 

If you have any questions, concerns, or comments, you can reach me at 410.300.6393.  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

John A. Giannetti Jr. 

Chair, Transportation Board 

 

CITY OF ANNAPOLIS 

160 DUKE OF GLOUCESTER STREET 

ANNAPOLIS, MARYLAND 21401 

410-263-7997 

 


